


import C:\\TIF\\LTTRHEAD.TIF \* mergeformat
2

March 25, 2008
                                           

Exemption No. 9657
                                         
 
Regulatory Docket No. FAA-2002-11988

<<_COMPANY_

>><<_STREET1_

>><<_STREET2_

>><<_CITY_>><<, _STATE_>><< _POSTAL_>><<

_COUNTRY_>>" \l 1033 \c 2 \e "United States" \d 
Mr. Keith Essex

Director of Maintenance

Alpine Alaska Airlines

P.O. Box 1047

Girdwood, AK 99587

Dear Mr. Essex:
This letter is to inform you that we have denied your petition to extend Exemption 
No. 7267.  It transmits our decision and explains its basis.

The Basis for Our Decision

By letter dated July 20, 2006, you petitioned the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) on behalf of Alpine Air Alaska (Alpine Air), for extension of Exemption No. 7267.  That exemption from § 135.143(c)(2) of Title 14, Code of Federal Regulations (14 CFR) allowed Alpine Air to operate certain aircraft under part 135 without complying with the requirement for installation of a Mode S transponder.  The FAA recognizes that Exemption No. 7267 expired on July 31, 2006, and has issued this decision a new exemption number.
The FAA recently issued a denial of exemption in circumstances similar in all material respects to those presented in your petition.  In Denial of Exemption No. 9578 (copy enclosed), the FAA found that in recent years, the National Airspace System has experienced significant changes. The considerable advances in the technology of surveillance systems that use the Mode S systems and the continued growth of aviation traffic all support Mode S transponder equipment.  Mode S technology has the largest ground and airborne infrastructure in place.  Both the industry and the FAA have invested in this ground and airborne infrastructure.  Furthermore, new technology and safety enhancement programs, such as Airport Surface Detection 3 (ASDE-3), ASDE-X, Airport Movement Area Safety Systems, Automatic Dependent Surveillance-Broadcast, and Traffic Information Service, use Mode S.
The FAA’s Decision:
In consideration of the foregoing, I find that a grant of exemption would not be in the public interest.  Therefore, pursuant to the authority contained in 49 U.S.C. 

§§ 40113 and 44701 delegated to me by the Administrator, your petition to extend 
Exemption No. 7267 is hereby denied.
Sincerely,

/s/
James J. Ballough
Director, Flight Standards Service
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